
 

 

Board of Selectmen 
Village Fire Station – 32 North Street 

March 23, 2017 – 6:00 PM 
 

Minutes of the Selectmen Meeting of March 23, 2017 
 
Selectmen present: Stuart E. Barwise, Patrick A. Briggs, Allen A. Daggett, Sheila 

Matthews-Bull, and Edward W. Hutchins 
 
Others present: Judy Barrett, Mike Claus, Carol Cook, Mike Davis, Werner 

Gilliam, Alison Kenneway, Dan Lay, Jen Lord, Arlene McMurray, Bob Pappas, 
Tracey O’Roak, Molly Reinfried, Craig Sanford, Laurie Smith, Dick Stedman, and 

others 
 
1. Call to Order. 

 
Chair Barwise called the meeting to order at 6:07 PM.   
 

2. Final review of fiscal year 2018 municipal budget requests.   
 

The Board of Selectmen reviewed the budget requests (See Exhibit A). 
 
Motion by Selectman Matthews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Hutchins, to fund 

the Senior Center $2,500.  Vote:  5-0.   
 

Motion by Selectman Daggett, seconded by Selectman Hutchins, to approve the 
budget as presented by the Town Manager for $19,503,821 with the understand-
ing that the actual overlay, education, and county funds are to be determined. 

Vote:  5-0.    
 
Town Manager Laurie Smith announced that there will be a bond article included 

in the Town Meeting Warrant. 
 

3. Public Forum (This is an opportunity for anyone who wants to address  
  the Board of Selectmen with any issue that is not on the agenda.).  
 

There were no comments.  
 

4. Approve the 2017 selectmen meeting minutes of February 21, 23, and  
 March 9. 
 

Motion by Selectman Daggett, seconded by Selectman Matthews-Bull, to approve 
the February 21, 2017, Selectmen Meeting Minutes. Vote: 3-0-2/Selectmen Briggs 
and Hutchins, abstained because they were not present at that meeting.   

 
Motion by Selectman Hutchins, seconded by Selectman Daggett, to approve the 

February 23, 2017, Selectmen Meeting Minutes.  Vote: 3-0-2/ Selectmen Briggs 
and Matthews-Bull abstained because they were not present at that meeting 
 



 

 

Motion by Selectman Hutchins, seconded by Selectman Matthews-Bull, to ap-
prove the March 9, 2017, Selectmen Meeting Minutes.  Vote: 3-0-1/Selectman 

Barwise abstained because he was not present at that meeting.  
 

5. Consider a renewal liquor license application submitted by the Seaside  
 Hotel Association, L.T.D., DBA Nonantum Resort, 95 Ocean Avenue. 
 

Motion by Selectman Daggett, seconded by Selectman Matthews-Bull, to approve 
the renewal liquor license application submitted by the Seaside Hotel Association, 
L.T.D., DBA Nonantum Resort, 95 Ocean Avenue. Vote:  5-0 

 
6. Consider a renewal special amusement permit application submitted by 

 the Tina Hewett-Gordon, Seaside Hotel Association, L.T.D., DBA 
 Nonantum Resort, 95 Ocean Avenue. 
 

Motion by Selectman Matthews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Daggett, to approve 
the renewal special amusement permit application submitted by the Tina Hewett-
Gordon, Seaside Hotel Association, L.T.D., DBA Nonantum Resort, 95 Ocean Ave-

nue.  Vote: 5-0.   
 

7. Consider a renewal liquor license application submitted by Boughton Ho-
tel DBA The Colony Hotel, 140 Ocean Avenue.  

 

Motion by Selectman Daggett, seconded by Selectman Matthews-Bull, to approve  
the renewal liquor license application submitted by Boughton Hotel DBA The Col-

ony Hotel, 140 Ocean Avenue.  Vote:  5-0.   
 

8. Consider a renewal special amusement permit application submitted by 

Boughton Hotel DBA The Colony Hotel, 140 Ocean Avenue.  
 
Motion by Selectman Matthews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Hutchins, to ap-

prove the renewal special amusement permit application submitted by Boughton 
Hotel DBA The Colony Hotel, 140 Ocean Avenue.  Vote:  5-0.   

 
9. Consider a renewal liquor license application submitted by Richard and 

Keith Nunan, DBA Nunan’s Lobster Hut, Inc., 9 Mills Road. 
 

Motion by Selectman Matthews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Daggett, to approve 
the renewal liquor license application submitted by Richard and Keith Nunan, 
DBA Nunan’s Lobster Hut, Inc., 9 Mills Road. Vote:  5-0.   

 

10. Consider a renewal special amusement permit application submitted by 
Maria Kaya, Ramp Grill, LLC, DBA Pier 77 Restaurant, 77 Pier Road.  

 
Motion by Selectman Matthews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Hutchins, to ap-
prove The renewal special amusement permit application submitted by Maria 
Kaya, Ramp Grill, LLC, DBA Pier 77 Restaurant, 77 Pier Road.  Vote:  5-0.   

 
 



 

 

12. Approve a Quit Claim Deed for Frederick P. King, Jr., map 34, block 4, lot 
1.   

 
Motion by Selectman Daggett, seconded by Selectman Hutchins, to approve the 

Quit Claim Deed for Frederick P. King, Jr., map 34, block 4, lot 1.  Vote:  5-0.     

13. Approve the 2017 waste hauling permit for Waste Management. 

 

Motion by Selectman Briggs, seconded by Selectman Matthews-Bull, to approve 

the 2017 waste hauling permit for Waste Management.  Vote:  5-0.   

 

Selectman Matthews-Bull added that Waste Management does a very good job.   

 

14. Appoint Town Officers. 
 

Animal Control Officer   David R. Conway 
Assessor’s Agent    Donna Moore Hays, CMA 
Code Enforcement Officer   Werner D. Gilliam 

Asst. Code Enforcement Officer     Wayne B. Mathews 
Asst. Code Enforcement Officer  Jonathan Reed 
Plumbing Inspector    Werner Gilliam 

Asst. Plumbing Inspector    Wayne B. Mathews 
Asst. Plumbing Inspector   Gregory Reid 

Constable     Tracey O’Roak 
Emergency Management Director Craig Sanford  
Fire Inspector     Allan K. Moir 

Harbor Master-Cape Porpoise  Lee F. McCurdy 
Harbor Master-Kennebunk River  Ray Billings 

Health Officer     Judith A. Barrett 
Deputy Health Officer   Alison Z. Kenneway 
Public Access Officer   Tracey O’Roak 

Registrar of Voters    Tracey O’Roak 
Road Commissioner    Michael W. Claus 
Shellfish Warden    Everett Leach 

Street Naming & Numbering Delegate James E. Burrows  
Tax Collector     Laurie A. Smith 

Town Clerk     Tracey O’Roak 
Town Forester     Patrick A. Briggs 
Treasurer     Jennifer L. Lord 

Tree Warden     Patrick A. Briggs 
 

Motion by Selectman Daggett, seconded by Selectman Hutchins, to appoint the 

Town Officers listed above.  Vote:  5-0.   
 

15. Other business. 
 

a. Correspondence with DOT regarding speed limit reduction.  
 



 

 

The Board received a copy of the letter sent to the Maine DOT requesting them to 
review the speed limits on a portion of two streets located at Goose Rocks Beach.  
The Board approved this action at a previous meeting.   
 
Ms. Smith asked the Board to select a date for a site walk at 22 Augementitus Av-
enue in Cape Porpoise.  April 7, at 3:30 PM was selected.   
 
Selectman Matthews-Bull announced that since the Mat Lanigan Bridge is closed, 
there is a pedestrian bridge so people can visit the shops in town.  She said it is a 
good time to support local businesses when it is not crowded, and it would be 
greatly appreciated.  She stated a lot of the restaurants are having specials and 
the stores are working on having a block party around April 1.   
 
16. Approve the March 23, 2017, Treasurer’s Warrant. 
 
Motion by Selectman Matthews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Hutchins, to ap-
prove the March 23, 2017, Treasurer’s Warrant.  Vote:  5-0.   
 
At 6:30 PM, the Board took a break to wait for the H.M. Payson presenters.    
 
The meeting resumed at 6:42 PM.   
 
11.  Presentation by H.M. Payson regarding town investments.  

 
Dan Lay and Molly Reinfried gave the investment presentation (See Exhibit B). 
 
17.  Adjournment. 
 

Motion by Selectman Hutchins, seconded by Selectman Matthews-Bull, to ad-
journ. Vote:  5-0.   

 
The meeting adjourned at 6:59 PM. 
 

 Submitted by  
 

 Arlene McMurray  
 Administrative Assistant 
  



 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 
  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

 


